
All Saints Parish Weekly Update 
63 Church St., PO Box 1075, Amherst, NS B4H 4E2 

 

Pastor-Father Charles Offor   902-667-2523   father@allsaintsparishcc.ca 

Parish Life Coordinator-Glenna O’Quinn 902-667-2523    pastoral@allsaintsparishcc.ca 

Bookkeeper -Evelyn Currie   902-667-5244   finance@allsaintsparishcc.ca 

Parish Secretary - Position Vacant   902-667-2523   office@allsaintsparishcc.ca 
 

All Saints Parish Information Line 902-667-8317 
All Saints Parish Deacons: Deacon Howard Gotell, Deacon Mike Lynch 

The office is open from 9am to 12 NOON Mon – Fri 
Due to safety protocols in place, Staff or Volunteers are no longer able to provide access to this building outside the 

Regular Office Hours or Mass Times as posted. If you are…. 
Someone in need of some type of personal assistance, please contact our support team of  

St. Vincent de Paul Society at 902-661-0433 
 

Visitor or New Parishioner, we will be most happy to meet and assist you during our  
Regular Office Hours and / or at MASS Hours posted 

 

Parishioner or Volunteer please make prior arrangements, return during Regular Office Hours, or MASS times. 
 

We Thank You Supporting our Staff’s Safety. God Blessings 
 

 

February 6th, 2022 

5th Sunday Ordinary Time Masses 
“Peter, James and John left everything, and followed Jesus” 

Luke 5:1-11 
 

 
Welcome to our Parish Family!!! 

Are you a new parishioner or new family to All Saints Parish, in one of our 
seven churches in Pugwash, Parrsboro, Springhill, River Hebert, Joggins, 
Streets Ridge or Amherst? We would love to get to know you!  
 
In this bulletin is our Parishioner Registration Form, please fill in and email to 
pastoral@allsaintsparishcc.ca or drop in the collection basket at your church. 
If you are interested in becoming involved in parish ministry, please let us 
know that on the form, we will be sure to be in touch. We thank you for 
choosing our parish family for your faith family.  

 
 

All Saints Parish Liturgy Planning –  
Please bring your palms to your home Church beginning with the 4/5 February weekend to prepare 
for Ash Wednesday.  Palms can be left at the back of the Church or placed in a receptacle labelled 
“palms”. Any palms collected at all our Churches, should be brought to the Central Office by 24 
February so they can be burned for distribution as ashes on Ash Wednesday.  We thank you for 
assisting our community in this way.  

 
 
 

For God love the world, that he gave his only begotten Son, so that whoever believed in 

Him, should not perish by have Everlasting Life.  
 
 
 
 

mailto:pastoral@allsaintsparishcc.ca


 

 

WILL YOU HELP US REACH 

4 MILLION HAIL MARY PRAYERS AT ALL SAINTS PARISH? 

3,676,986 Hail Mary’s 
EMAIL/ FBOOK MESSENGER / CALL or SEND 

all your prayers in to the central office at 902-667-2523 
 

Mass Intentions – Can we have a prayer said for a loved one? 
A mass intention can be offered at any time for anyone. Contact the office at 902-667-2523 to 

request yours. It can be in honor of a loved one, living or deceased, or for a special event. 

                                 Mass Intentions            For:                                             From: 

Feb 5th   HOLY FAMILY SOULS IN PURGATORY ANNE PEREIRA 

Feb 6th  HOLY FAMILY LARRY GRIFFITHS HOLY FAMILY CWL 
 

++ We keep in our prayers and hearts, all who are sick, alone, shut in, afraid 
 or suffering in any way, especially++ 

 

Molly Wadden, Anne Pereira (mother of Plassey Rodrigues),  
Manson Gloade, Joan Farrow, Walter Bourgeois,  

Terri Gautreau, Robert (Bob) Hanley, Michele Leblanc, Peter Belliveau, Sylvia Belliveau, Ethel 
Belliveau, Nelson McRae, Kim Nix, Paul Chu, Madeline Ryan, Dureen Coade, Wayne Duffy,  

Eddie St. Peter and Dot Chambers. 
 

++ We pray for those who have died++, 

especially Larry Griffiths, son of Pauline Griffiths 

May God bring them into his welcoming arms and comfort their loved ones who are left to grieve. 
 

Weekend Preparations ð Readings in Advance  

February 6 th ð Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time  
First Reading ð Isaiah 6:1 -2a, 3 -8 

Psalm ð Psalm 138  

Second Reading ð 1 Corinthians 15:1 -11  

Gospel ð Luke 5:1-11   
 

Mass & Lay Service Schedule  
 

** PLEASE NOTE CHANGE OF MASS TIMES AT HOLY FAMILY AMHERST ON SATURDAYS EVENINGS** 
 

February 5th, 2022 February 6th, 2022 

**4:00 pm Mass St. Cornelius in Streets Ridge (Franciscans) 
4:00 pm LS St Thomas Aquinas in Joggins 
4:00 pm LS Holy Church in Amherst 

9:00 am Mass St Brigid’s in Parrsboro (Franciscans) 
9:00 am LS St Thomas More in Pugwash 
11 am LS St John the Baptist, Springhill 
11:15 am Mass Holy Family in Amherst (Franciscans) 

February 12th, 2022 February 13th, 2022 

**4:00 pm Mass Holy Family in Amherst (Franciscans) 
4:00 pm Mass St Thomas Aquinas in Joggins (Fr M) 
6:30 pm LS St. Cornelius in Streets Ridge 

9:00 am Mass St Brigid’s in Pugwash (Franciscans) 
9:00 am LS St Thomas More in Pugwash (Fr M) 
11 am Mass St John the Baptist, Springhill (Fr M) 
11:15 am Mass Holy Family in Amherst (Franciscans) 

 

 

ATTENTION HOLY FAMILY CHURCH AND CENTRAL OFFICE é a few weeks before Christmas 
an audit of the building keys was done. It was found that many keys are unaccounted for. As per insurance 

requirements, all keys are to be strictly controlled. Therefore, all locks on the building have been changed 

and new ke ys re-issued. All key -holders will be required to sign a òKey Holders Agreement.ó  This agreement 

will outline best practices for key usage.    
 

 



If you have not returned to MASS, you can make donations in person at the central office, by e-transfer to 
finance@allsaintsparishcc.ca  (noting what it is for), by mailing a check  to the central office or setting up an automatic 

withdrawal from your bank account or credit card.  CHEQUES MUST BE PAYABLE TO ALL SAINTS PARISH 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT! 

 

COVID 19 UPDATE FOR ALL CHURCHES IN THE PARISH Effective February  14th, 2022 
 

Physical distance  of two meters (six feet) must be maintained in our Churches. you  are asked to follow the 

direction of the Ministers of Hospitality as you  enter and leave the buildings .  
 

Masking is required  throughout Mass/lay services, whether people are seated or not, except for officiants or 

singers when they are speaking or singing . Individuals, businesses, and organizations all have responsibility for 

ensuring mask requirements are followed and can all be subject to enforcement action .  
 

Gathering limits of 25% of capacity  to a maximum  fifty  people indoors  and fifty  outdoor for all faith services, 

including weddings and funerals. Proof of vaccination is not required for a regular faith service, such as daily or 

weekly services. Services that are part of your faithõs annual calendar (such as Christmas and Easter services in 

Christian faiths) are considered the same as regular daily/weekly services.  

Proof of full vaccination is required for weddings and funerals.  

There is no change in the requirement for proof of full vaccination for discretionary  

activities. It is sti ll required for attendees and volunteers, even in places where gathering limits and physical 

distance will apply.  
 

No congregational or choir singing  currently  due to the highly infectious nature of the omicron variant.  
 

***All churches in ASParish will be taking contact information for those attending all Masses or Lay Services until further notice.  
 

Holy Family Church in Amherst  
REGISTRATION for Sat. & Sun. Masses. Please contact the Central Office at 902-667-2523 and leave a message.  

Email: office@allsaintsparishcc.ca    
REGISTRATION will be taken MONDAY’s – FRIDAY’s up until 12 noon on FRIDAY.  

YOU WILL ONLY RECEIVE A CALL IF YOUR REGISTRATION WOULD PUT US OVER THE 50 MAXIMUM AMOUNT.  
If you are not called you are registered. 

 

Do you believe in the power of prayer? 
 

The greatest gift we can gift someone is our prayers and when asked,  

“Can we prayer for you?” that  is the time to say YES!!   

God is powerful and our prayers are communicat ing  our desires , our pleas for healing and o ur hope  in God .  

Know someone in need of prayers ? Ask to pray for them .  

Know someone who is sick or healing  from illness or surgery ? Ask to pray for them .  

Are you in need of Godõs healing touch for  your mind, heart, body,  and soul ? Ask others  for prayers .  

Reach out to the prayer line where there are many praying  for prayers requested .  

Have a prayer ad ded to the intentions at MASS and more  prayers  will be said for healing .  

Prayer Line:  902-664-9396 
 

 

 

 

All Saints Parish Ordinary Revenue for December 2021 

      

Holy 
Family 

Amherst 
St. Brigid’s 
Parrsboro 

St. 
Cornelius 
Sts Ridge 

St. John the 
Baptist 

Springhill 

St. Paul the 
Apostle 

River Hebert 

St. Thomas 
Aquinas 
Joggins 

St. Thomas 
More 

Pugwash TOTAL 

             

Christmas 2,060.00 135.00 125.00 485.00 0.00 595.00 732.00 4,132.00 

Sunday Envelopes 14,469.55 1,205.00 335.00 2,250.00 775.00 1,431.00 1,329.50 21,455.05 

Loose Collection 124.05 12.40 71.75 95.00 50.00 28.00 150.00 481.20 

Sunday -Other 20.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 20.00 

Total Sunday Collections 14,613.60 1,217.40 406.75 2,345.00 825.00 1,459.00 1,479.50 21,956.25 

Ordinary-Other (Fuel, etc.) 10.00 220.00 0.00 200.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 430.00 

    16,683.60 1,572.40 531.75 3,030.00 825.00 2,054.00 2,211.50 26,518.25 

mailto:finance@allsaintsparishcc.ca
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The Society of Saint Vincent de Paul is once again participating in COLDEST 

NIGHT OF THE YEAR walk. This year the walk is on Saturday, February 26. We ask for 
your support in this worthwhile effort to help the Homeless in our area. We thank you 
so much for your support last year!!! If you are willing to help again just drop your 
donation in an envelope and put it in the church mailbox or collection marked, ‘Coldest 

Night of the Year.’ Cheques should be written to Saint Vincent de Paul. Thank you!  
 

 

Vacation Bible Camp ð 2022  
WE ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU!!!  NEXT MEETING:  February 15th at 10 am 

 

Contact Glenna at pastoral@allsaintsparishcc.ca  

 Deacon’s Daily – Weekday Scripture Reflections            
Deacon Howard Gotell forwards daily scripture reflections based on the daily readings of mass each 
day via email. Would like to be added to the email list for a daily bit of hope and bible reflection? 
Please forward your email to: blackjack12@bellaliant.net Your email will be added to the recipients 
list and you will receive them each day in the late morning or early afternoon depending on Deacon’s 
schedule.  Welcome the Deacon Daily! 

 

 

All Saints Parish Information Line  902-667-8317 
What is the All Saints Parish Information Line ?  

This time last year a phone landline  was set up as a response to the Staff pledging , that during  

 lives being interrupt ed due to  COVID, they would find a way to ensure all our ASP Parishioners could know what is 

going one whether they had DIGITAL ability  to be connected  

 or if they had only an òGood Old-Fashioned Phone!ó 

On Monday Mornings a new message is put on  let ting  parishioners know what is happening in the upcoming week, 

any other specials updates or news . It gives specific details   

and if you want to know more, you can call staff at 902 -667 -2523 .  
 

 

 

All Saints Parish – Lenten Scripture Series:  February 21st – Series Begins 
Join Deacon Howard on a Lenten Scripture Series with reflections on the gospels of Ash Wednesday and the Sundays of Lent 2022. 

 

Sessions will be conducted via Zoom technology available on phones, tablets, laptops, or desktop computers and 
from the comfort of HOME with NO weather cancellations!! 

Simple to use and connect, with details to access the series forwarded to participants via email during week of 
February 14th with an outline of Lenten gospels and the format for our reflections. 

They will follow a prayer pattern called Lectio Divina, the  pattern is simple and asks we consider three 
questions on the scripture passage in question.  

1) Is there a word or phrase that stands out for you in the passage? 2) How does this passage make you feel? 3) 
How does the passage challenge you during Lent 20 22?   

Participants will make notes, and these will be shared in our sessions. We are looking for a minimum of 5 participants 
from across All Saints Parish to make the series work. 

 

THIS IS FOR ALL PARISHIONERS IN ALL SAINTS PARISH!!!  AND FREE!!!  
 

 Please enrol by contacting the central office leaving name, email address and phone number. The exact evening and 
time of each session will be announced but this series will begin week of February 21st. 
 

Knights of Columbus Nova Scotia 

State Council Scholarship Program: Simon J. Khatter Scholarship 

Due Friday March 11th, 2022 

A $1,000.00 non-renewable scholarship to successful applicants undertaking studies 
ά!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŀƭl youth in All Saints Parish who are practicing Catholics of good moral character, residing in 

Nova Scotia, and have completed NS Grade 12 or attending first year University, College, or Community College beyond the 

ǎŜŎƻƴŘŀǊȅ ƭŜǾŜƭ ŀƴŘ ǿƘƻ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜΦ ά 

Application forms are available through the Central Office at pastoral@allsaintsparishcc.ca, by calling 902-667-2523 or contacting 

a member of the Knights of Columbus. Details of the scholarship and the application procedures are included.  

 

mailto:pastoral@allsaintsparishcc.ca
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Holy Family Church Life Committee Notice - Natural Gas Fired Boiler 

Those parishioners who attended the lay service at Holy family the weekend of the last snowstorm (Jan 16th) will remember that the warmth of that 
wonderful service was compromised by the lack of heat in the church. One of our two natural gas fired boilers died and the subsequent assessment 
indicated the unit must be replaced and, that we were very close to losing our church building by fire. 
 

UPDATE: Local contractors have removed the damaged unit and installed a new unit this week. The replacement unit and 
installation cost approximately $13,000.00 and, given that the age of our second boiler unit, it is recommended that we plan to 
replace the second one in the near future for a total cost of $25,000.00. 
 

We are looking into any financial support from grants to help with these costs, however we are appealing to our church family 
to donate as you are able toward replacement and future replacement to ensure we keep our faith family and the staff, warm 
throughout the winter months. 

Please direct any questions to Frank Allen (902-545-2886) or Gordon Goodwin (902-667-6925)                        

Holy Family Church Life Committee Chairperson - Frank Allen                           

ARCHDIOCESE OF HALIFAX-YARMOUTH         
See all updates at website:  www.halifaxyarmouth.org  

Cbobebǃt!Cjtipqt!Boopvodf!Joejhfopvt!Sfdpodjmjbujpo! 
Fund to Support Projects Across Canada 

 

January 28, 2022 ƿ Dbobebǃt!Dbuipmjd!Cjtipqt!ibwf!bhsffe!up!ftubcmjti!b!ofx!registered 
charity to support and advance healing and reconciliation initiatives. The charity is expected 
to manage the Indigenous Reconciliation Fund, which will accept contributions from 73 
dioceses across Canada in order to fulfill the  $30 million financial commitment  made by 
Dbobebǃt!Cjtipqt!jo!Tfqufncfs/ 

 

ǆUif!Cjtipqt!pg!Dbobeb!bsf!gvmmy committed to addressing the historical and ongoing trauma caused by the residential 
tdippm!tztufn-Ǉ!tbje!Cjtipq!Sbznpoe!Qpjttpo-!Qsftjefou!pg!uif!Dbobejbo!Dpogfsfodf!pg!Dbuipmjd!Cjtipqt!)DDDC*/!ǆJo!
moving forward with our collective financial commitment,  we will continue to be guided by the experience and wisdom of 
Indigenous peoples across the country/Ǉ (See attached article for more details)  

                      Vatican News ƿ His Holiness Pope Francis                       
Go to www.vaticannews.va for Papal Messages and News. 

February 11th, 2022, WORLD DAY FOR THE SICK 
This year we celebrate the 30th World Day of the Sick. This day is annually observed on February 11, the Feast of Our Lady of 

Lourdes. Pope Francis released a message for this day that begins: 
 

Dear brothers and sisters, 
Thirty years ago, Saint John Paul II instituted the World Day of the Sick to encourage the people of God, Catholic health 

institutions and civil society to be increasingly attentive to the sick and to those who care for them.[1] 

We are grateful to the Lord for the progress made over the years in the particular Churches worldwide. Many advances have been 
made, yet there is still a long way to go in ensuring that all the sick, also those living in places and situations of great poverty and 

marginalization, receive the health care they need, as well as the pastoral care that can help them experience their sickness in 
union with the crucified and risen Christ. 

During this time of global pandemic, we are particularly mindful of the sick and those who care for them. We invite parishes to 
acknowledge this day in some way.  

 

Pope Francis’ full text of the him message for the World Day of Prayer for the Sick can be viewed at 
www.vaticannews.vaby clicking here. 

 

 

 

 
 

http://www.halifaxyarmouth.org/
https://www.cccb.ca/media-release/canadian-bishops-announce-30m-national-financial-pledge-to-support-healing-and-reconciliation-initiatives/
http://www.vaticannews.va/
https://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/messages/sick/documents/20211210_30-giornata-malato.html


ASP Pastoral Planning ð Archbishop Initiatives 
HOMELESSNESS ƿ EMERGENCY SHELTERS 

ASP Tiny Shelter Update and Parishioner Guidelines 

Our guest in our Tiny Shelter has great news! After securing a new job and a new affordable housing unit, she is on the 
move. We were pleased to have her in our community and look forward to continuing this great relationship as she 
continues her new journey. We wish her the best and blessings for the future.  
This allows us to assist another person in need and we will be accepting a new guest once preparations are completed. 
The team is already working on this, and we will inform the community as soon as we have the news.  
Thank you to everyone who has supported our resident and our program. If you would like more information or would like 
to donate to assist in this important ministry, please contact our office at 902 -667-2523 or off ice@allsaintsparishcc.ca 
God is Good! 
 

All Saints Parish Tiny Shelter  
Our Coordinating Committee is pleased to inform you that we will be preparing for a new guest with Tracy in a new low-
income home and moving this past week.  Tracy wishes to express her gratitude for gift certificates and food that have 
been provided for her. 
 
We know some of you have asked how you can help.  Any gift certificates for stores like: Sobeys, Superstore, Walmart, 
Giant Tiger, Tim's, Dairy Queen, MacDonald's, Wendy's, A &W etc. and any of the local restaurants or any other businesses 
providing food will be most welcome.  Gift certificates seem to be the best choice at this time, and then our resident can 
purchase what is safe for them to eat.  Financial donations are welcomed as well, please put on the envelope ASParish 
TINY SHELTER.  

Please keep all those living in the other 19 shelters in  
Halifax/Dartmouth, Enfield, and Bridgewater in your prayers 

 

Blessings, Evelyn Pollard, Deacon Howard Gotell, Linda Fraser, and Frank Allen (Coordinating Committee) 
 
 
 

ASP Upcoming Meetings / Events / Special Celebrations 
Holy Family Liturgy Committee Friday, February 4th – 10:00 am Central Office - Hall 

ASP Tiny Shelter Team Monday, February 7th – 1:00 pm Central Office – St. Charles / Nativity RM 

Holy Family CLC Committee Wednesday, February 9th, 6:30 pm  ZOOM On-line 

February 11th – WORLD DAY FOR THE SICK 

ASP Tiny Shelter Team Monday, February 14th, 1:00 pm Central Office – St. Charles / Nativity Rm 

ASP Vacation Bible Camp Tuesday, February 15th, 10:00 am Central Office – Hall 

ASP Finance Committee Tuesday, February 22nd, 11:45 am Central Office – Hall 

ASP PLTeam Wednesday, February 23rd, 11:45 am  Central Office – Hall 

   

   

   

 
 

Community Items & Happenings:  
 
February 15th 11:30 ƿ 1:00 pm (Storm date Wed. Feb.16th)   
Bridge Adult Service Centre ƿ Take Out Chili Luncheon 
902-667-8433 Call for more details!!  
16 Station St., Amherst, NS 
$6.00 Chili & Roll 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 



ASP New Parishioner Registration:   CHURCH _____________________ 

Office Use Information: Parish Friendly __________  Envelope #______ or PAR (automatic w/d) _______ 
  

Contact Information:  

Family Name (1) First/Middle 

Birthdate (MM/DD/YYYY) Employment:  

Cell Phone *Status:  Parent ___Child ____Single __ Married _  _ 
Sep/Divorced__ Widowed___ 

Email Address Sacraments: Baptism__ Reconciliation __Eucharist__ 
Confirmation__ 

Family Name (2) First/Middle 

Birthdate (MM/DD/YYYY) Employment 

Cell Phone *Status:  Parent___ Child ___Single __ Married __ 
Sep/Divorced__ Widowed___ 

Email Address  Sacraments: Baptism__ Reconciliation __Eucharist__ 
Confirmation__ 

Family Name (3) First/Middle 

Birthdate (MM/DD/YYYY) Employment 

Cell Phone *Status:  Parent ___Child ___Single __ Married __ 
Sep/Divorced__ Widowed___ 

Email Address Sacraments: Baptism__ Reconciliation __Eucharist__ 
Confirmation____ 

Family Name (4) First/Middle 

Birthdate (MM/DD/YYYY) Employment 

Cell Phone *Status:  Parent____ Child ___Single __ Married __ 
Sep/Divorced__ Widowed___ 

Email Address Sacraments: Baptism__ Reconciliation __Eucharist__ 
Confirmation__ 

Home Civic Address Home Mailing Address 

  

Interested in serving in ministry? YES   or   NO  

Key Areas of Interest: (See back and X interested are or add other areas here) 

 

 

 

 

 

Would you like to receive donation envelopes or contacted to set up automatic deposit? Env____ or Other____ 

 

Email to: office@allsaintsparishcc.ca  *Status is for Ministry Planning  
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Ministry Opportunities at All Saints Parish: 

WORSHIP:  FAITH FORMATION: 

A.V. Operator (Holy Family Church only)   Adult: 

Altar Server       - Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA) 

Extraordinary Minister     - RCIA Participant or Sponsor  

Lector        - Little Rock Scripture Study 

Sacristan       - Mary, Mother of God Prayer Group 

Usher/ Welcome      - ALPHA Team 

          

MUSIC:       YOUTH/ FAMILY:    

Choirs        - J.A.M (Jesus ‘n Me) Faith Classes 

Psalmist        - Vacation Bible Camp Program 

Guitar        - M&M (Music & Ministry) Youth Choir 

Piano        - Faith Formation Leader Volunteer 

Other instruments ___________________ - Sacramental Leaders (Baptism, 1st    Eucharist, 

Reconciliation, Confirmation, Marriage Prep) 

OUTREACH:       PARISH TEAMS: 

Emergency Shelter Project     ASP Pastoral Council 

Funeral Team      ASP Finance Council 

Senior Outreach      ASP Cemetery Council 

Food & Fellowship*(Holy Family)    Church Life Committees (each church) 

* Formally Tuesday Luncheon      Catholic Women’s League 

St Vincent de Paul Society     Knights of Columbus 

  

MISCELLANOUS MINISTRY:          

Hospitality     Church Fellowship (potlucks, socials, etc.) 

Gardening – Outdoors     Church Bazaars/ Festival Teams 

Money Counter      Fundraising Teams 

Worship Space Cleaning     Buildings Maintenance Teams 


